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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse,  Sheila Coyne,  Pam Eberhardt, Craig Gawlick, Rachelle Licon, Hong Nguyen, Kathy Nguyen, Tom Roza, Carol Skoog, 

The April 2012 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on April 18, 2012 in the District Boardroom and was conducted by Carol Skoog

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Carol Skoog called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  March meeting minutes were approved with a minor correction.
2) Treasurer’s Report
Kathy Nguyen’s provided the March  Treasurer’s Report.  The CSCS officers made a field trip to Bank of America to setup new processes to streamline banking operations.
3) Retreat Update

De Anza has solicited gifts and door prizes from local retailers.  Annette Perez will be soliciting donations from campus organizations such as the Book Store and coffee shops.  There was a suggestion that a board be hung at the Retreat where employees could post notes recognizing fellow employee’s good works and deeds. 

It is possible that a Survey Monkey will be used to facilitate registration for attendance at the Retreat and their lunch preference.    One of the Retreat events is an “iWalk” and Power Bars will be provided to participants.  $1534 is the estimated cost for CSCS for the Retreat.  

4) Nominations and Elections Status
Craig Gawlick sent out an email soliciting nominations for vacant CSCS positions.  3 nominations have been received.  Only one more Section Senator position for ETS has to be obtained.  If there is only one nominee per vacant CSCS position, a formal vote will not be required.  If a formal vote is required, an ETS-provided online voting application will be used.

5) Payroll Deduction For For Dues vs. Scholarship Donations
The Scholarship donation form modeled after the Foundation’s is now available on both the Foundation’s and the Payroll Service’s web sites.  A review of the Payroll Deduction form is still in progress.

6) Facebook Page
Dawn Allshouse suggested a CSCS Facebook page that would contain information about the Senate with links to its newsletters or the CSCS Website.  There could be privacy issues regarding individual employee information.  Before the Facebook page is setup, the Marketing departments will be consulted on this topic 

7) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

The last newsletter was very well received and had very informational and useful content.  Next newsletter tentatively scheduled for June-July 2012.  
Employee of the Month

Two nominations received thru June 2012.  Banners already ordered for awarding to the nominees.  Catherine Sun sent out an email soliciting for more EOM nominations.
New Hire Committee

A New Hire orientation session scheduled for Apr 20 with Eric Olague of Purchasing.
Scholarship Committee

Committee is very close to selecting the winners of the Scholarship Award.  Selection process needs to be completed by the end of April.
8)  District Committee Reports

Budget

Foothill is down 9% and De Anza is down 1% in Spring Qtr enrollment compared to Spring 2011.  $12-13 million in budget reductions projected for FY 2012-13 – all contingent on passing of tax measures on November ballot.  Central Services portion of budget reductions is approximately $2.2 million.  
Chancellors Advisory Committee

Smoking & records retention, program discontinuance policies changes approved.  
HRAC

No report provided.    
ETAC

Exchange is replacement for email/calendaring.  6 new security incidents occurred to date in 2012.  CALPERS benefits changes being tested. A pilot program for instructors to use iPads initiated.  De Anza Flea Market requested telecom capabilities to their new building in Parking Lot B.  
Intl Student online application was discussed. Use of Social Media for instructional purposes discussed and the security issues associated with information being posted on Internet-accessible web sites – more discussion and study to be performed.
EIS Steering Committee

BDMS implementation efforts for Disabled Student Services are in progress for both colleges.   Banner/Financial Aid 8.14 installed to support start of new Financial Aid year.   CALBHR upgrade being tested and planned for late-April/early May production implementations.  ETS is working with HR to implement CALPERS Benefits changes to Banner.  Foothill will start 150+ Summer Qtr classes in June, before the normal July 2 Summer Qtr start dates.  
10)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on May 16, 2012 in the District Board Room.  Carol Skoog adjourned the meeting.
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